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Jubilee Archive Speech 5 December 2013 by Karen Saunders
Following on from the decision to turn our Christmas Party into a Jubilee Party, I put my hand up to search the Catholic Archives in Hill Street for whatever information I could find. A big thank you to Sr de Porres and Jocelyn Butcher for helping – I visited 3 times and have quite a collection. They lent me 2 books: Fifty Golden Years CWL 1944 – 1994 and 50 years of Resolution 1949 – 2000 (Anne Lumb working on Volume II).  These 2 books were available to browse through later.  I also investigated the attic at the Presbytery and displayed 3 wonderful large photos of probably around the early 1970s with Frs Cahill & Hehir; also some St Teresian newsletters.
[image: image1.emf][image: image2.emf]As I was browsing through the CWL collection of Minutes and Branch reports (1987 – 2002) photos and press clippings I noticed in particular three things:  The first was the fashions of the 1960s. Total Fashion Week!  Hats, gloves, hand-bags, dresses, fur stoles, court shoes; perfection in every way.   Not a pair of trousers in sight. The Catholic Women’s League was the group to be in and the place to be.  Even on the bus trip to Seatoun in 1967 – everyone is perfectly dressed. I found a photo of my mother, Teresa de Lautour, who was president of Our Lady of Mt Carmel Hataitai Branch; she was president for 5 years and attended 2 conferences. Dorothy Smith Karori/Wellington and also National President in 1976 – features in articles from the Tablet which I will talk about later.
Photo: National Board: National Conference: Dunedin 1968 Front Row from left to right: Dorothy Smith (Wgtn), Marion Owen (Wgtn) Noeline Alexander (National Secretary) Lesley Lang (National President)  Freda Cameron (Chch) Kath Davis (National Missions) 
The second was the devotion and commitment that is still continuing today, of a very loyal group of Karori women namely: In 1987 e.g. Anne Joyce as President of the Wellington Archdiocese, supported on same Committee by Anne McIntyre, Ethne Wyndham-Smith, Cassie Devlin and June Cannons.  Mary Lowe, Anne Lumb following on in later committees; all either at National, Archdiocese, regional and branch level.  Working with the World Organisation of Catholic Women’s Organisations (WOCWO), National Council of Women, local parish and community involvement and of course the Mission Projects.
The third was that the CWL was never shy at speaking out and/or supporting and promoting some very controversial issues. E.g. 
In 1977 Stratford CWL Conference “Child Care Centres Opposed” The CWL Archdiocese conference came out against Catholic women establishing or assisting with child care centres or child-minding groups.  There were 250 delegates and observers at this conference. The incoming Archdiocesan President Dorothy Smith, said that child care centres were an emotive issue. The Naenae delegation approved of the concept of child care centres; Plimmerton and Blenheim said that community crèches had already been organised by the League in those areas & were working well. However, delegations including Karori, Paraparaumu and Avalon gained the support of the conference when they claimed that child care centres were undermining the very nature of motherhood. 

‘Wel-Com 1982’: National Conference in Nelson observed Maori Language Week by learning to recite the sign of the cross in Maori. The teacher was Sr Marie Chanel, President of the Auckland Maori Catholic Women’s League. 

‘Wel-Com’ April 1987  “Women to seek share in all Church decisions”  Remit proposed by president elect Anne Joyce to the Wgton Archdiocese Conference.  “The Catholic Women’s League of the Wgtn Archdiocese Council respectfully request that the NZ Bishops conference recognise the active role Catholic women take in today’s society and as a consequence, ensure that women are included in consultation and decision making in all areas of the Church”.  This remit was supported by all but 3 branches (article did not say which 3!!) and would be taken by Bishop Edward Gaines to Rome to be considered by the Synod on the role of the Laity.  Quote from the Cardinal who was quite taken by the firm clear wording of the Remit “It’s courteously and mildly expressed and the Bishops will welcome it”. 
In 1999, the CWL/Wgtn Archdiocese wrote a letter to Hon Nick Smith supporting the bid for continued funding for the  He Huarahi Tamariki – school for teenage parents in Porirua – this also supported by Sr Marcellin. School is now very successful. 
The 2011 CWL ‘At Home’ Appeal raised $10,112 for  ECPAT New Zealand (Child Alert – Preventing the sexual exploitation of children).  This amount was not only a significant contribution to a worthwhile cause but also provided good publicity for the CWL organization through the efforts of some of the members walking alongside two young people as they walked a marathon from south to north. The result was great news to the National Board and should be acknowledged with pride by all of you!

The ‘At Home Appeal’ was set up to help create an awareness of CWL activities nationally, as well as giving Branches the opportunity of having invited speakers on the subject, for the education of members on subjects unknown to them.
My next visit to the Archives was to browse through The Zealandia – 1963 and The Tablet 1963, 1976 and 1980.  It would take months to go through every publication so I chose years at random and hoped for the best.  The bound Zealandia issues were very difficult to photocopy but it will give you some idea.  This particular group of photocopying was indeed very enlightening.  

What did I find first – Cecily Wheeler’s (nee Brennan) Debutante photo of 1963 – so I did ask permission to use for Thursday evening’s festivities.  
Next, after discussions with Anne McIntyre – the editorials in the Tablet by a non-de-plum ‘Veritas’ was in fact her husband Maurice – he did not want to use his name in the public forum so used the non-de-plum. Quite meaty articles!  E.g. No thank you Miss Bartlett;  Plight of the de Facto; A dilemma in education – it’s time the faith was really taught’. 
Letters to the Editor Tablet December 1976:  ‘Slacks in Church” ;  “What to wear in Church” ; “Just who are the good Catholics” – this letter taking a stab at the clergy, laity and religious in NZ and to take another look at themselves and decide whether or not they are or are not just hypocrites.
CWL Tablet headlines from conferences: CWL keeps link with Corso; Action sought on media “We have neglected the great potential of the media for influencing all to a better society” Mrs France/ Whangarei called for the re-introduction of television censorship as applied when this section of the media was under the control of the NZBC.  The Problem of School Fees;  Parcel Concession Sought through NZ Post; Is CWL needed?;  Husband-father role being downgraded; Teach men to pray. 
1963: The Zealandia had monthly articles on home decorating – e.g. whole page dedicated to your living room furniture arrangement (the Feng Shui of 1963!);  13 new CWL branches formed – unfortunately not listed – assume Karori one of those 13; First televised Mass from St Mary of the Angels officiated by Fr Bernie Hehir; 

Headlines from The Tablet 1976 

Sports pages: the local rugby club executive committees listed; Soccer in turmoil; Rowing Coach needed. All Blacks/Springbok 1976 tour. 
Lowering of the drinking age to 18 – hotly debated; better attitude towards alcohol consumption

Complaints about The Dominion wrongly typesetting  articles – thus changing the meaning.

News Blackouts against 2 Auckland Doctors who were pro-life
Catholic Chaplain appointed to the Queen
Lack of Priests; Women Priests & Role in Church; laity hypocritical in attitudes to Priests

The Pope, The Anglicans and the ordination of women.
Parental Supervision and list of useful hints for supervising teenage parties.

Women’s clothing in Church;  New Rite of Penance; Sign of Peace – difference of opinion

Ban Skateboards;    Radio and the right to protest;  The menace of the computer

Sunday advertising on TV i.e. TV1 and TV2

The New Poor – Social Economic Issues; Drugs in our schools

So that is a brief summary of what I discovered in the Archives.  The Tablet and the Zealandia seemed to capture the all round NZ way of life & opinions – including several prominent musical & radio reviews and competitions.  Found another relative – this time my Aunt, my mother’s sister-in-law, Teresa Flannery, Omakau CWL Branch; my Aunt also still alive and living in Alexandra. 

We had an Archive Table for Thursday evening and Anne Lumb had a wonderful collection of photos of the three mission stations allocated to Karori:  Bougainville, Papua New Guinea & current mission in Nambala Fiji; Bougainville and PNG disappeared because of political upheavals;
 We displayed photos of various knitting collections; Cecily Wheeler’s farewell in 2010 and information about St Margaret Clitherow, CWL Patron Saint and the Shrine in York, UK; 
Anne McIntyre had a collection of thank you cards/letters and photos from her trips as the WOCWO representative in Mexico and news article of CWL Gisborne conference. 
Party goers were welcome to have a look and browse through the extensive information collected. 
Thank you. Karen Saunders.

